
PCAA MEETING  

JUNE 16TH, 2025 

6:00 P.M.  

EL PASO BAR & GRILL  

 

Members Present: Tina Huppert, Dan & Denise Hager, Mary O’Neil, Kevin & Diane Johnson, 
John Marko, Dan & Wendy Smith, Kim Deiss, Matt & Emily Huppert, Heather Mathis, Linda 
Sandstrom, Dale Hanson, Bud & Marilyn Rud, Mary Hoffmyier, Sheldon & Janet Huppert, 
Joe & Sue Strong, Jim Jennings, Brad & Leann Gutting, Brian Stein, Gene Benck, R.B. & 
Sandy Bayer, Jamie Langer, Dawn Kobs, Gaylen Langer, Larry Carr, Roger & Delores Fritz, 
Yvonne Blodgett, Everett & Barb Muhlhausen, Dave Deiss, Dickie Nelson.  

Meeting called to order by Dave Deiss @ 6:02 P.M.  

Secretary’s Report read by Denise and motion to accept the minutes by Dan Hager and 
Mary Hoffmyier.  

Treasurer’s Report read by Tina and motion to accept the minutes by Dan Hager and Mary 
O’ Neil.  

Old Business:  

Raffle Ticket update by Dave Deiss and motion to move forward with the raffle by Mary O’ 
Neil and LeAnn Gutting. The raffle tickets will be sold for 50.00 each and the winners will 
receive cash prizes only. We will sell four hundred tickets. The tickets should be available 
for the July 21st meeting. The drawing will take place at our October 20th meeting.  

Scavenger Hunt update by Wendy Smith: Twenty booklets have been taken to each 
establishment that is participating. The booklets are 5.00 each and they have pictures that 
you will try to locate in the establishment. Once you complete the booklet you can give it to 
any participating place. The winners will be announced at the October meeting.  

M & M sales advertising was appreciated and helped pay for our expenses for the booklets. 
They sell Polaris UTV’s and have a great business at Pine Island, MN.  

Fair Booth Sign up and updates: Sheldon will have DNR regulations available to hand out as 
needed. We will have maps to sell, and they are moving slowly so it will help to have them 
available at the fair. Sheldon, Dan Hager, and Tina Huppert will help set up the Fair Booth. 
Motion was made to purchase a new 10 X 10 canopy for the booth by Wendy and Dan 
Smith.  



New Business: Clothing fundraiser with Design by Jill and Furlong Design Studio and Tina 
Huppert and Wendy Smith will contact the locations and get something set up by our July 
meeting.  

Pierce County Tavern League contacted us to help support their Golf Tournament on July 
7th. Motion was made to be a banner sponsor by Dan Hager and Gary Huppert for 
100.00.MSC.  

Next meeting will be at the Gaslite Bar and Grill outside weather pending on July 21st.  

Motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Mary O’ Neil and Wendy Smith @ 6:29 P.M.  


